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[bookmark: _GoBack]	Hello, I am Nicholas and this is my third year in robotics. I am currently a co-captain in my team. I remember how in my first year of robotics I wouldn’t get very involved in working. Then in my second year, I started to get more involved and learned new things. Now I am always looking for new parts to build, tools to find, or any kind of job to help the team. VEX robotics has definitely given me a new enjoyable experience, largely expanded my talents, and has added to my qualifications for a great college opportunity. I am also a programmer and I think that has also affected me. I want to become a programmer or video game designer when I grow up and I think programming has moved me one step forward in achieving my goal. I will sometimes delegate a job or part of one to other members who are in need of one. I know that if I had more jobs to do in the past, I would have become even better in robotics so I hope to make other members better. At first, I was very nervous to become a co-captain, but with a little encouragement I am determined to become the best co-captain, and hopefully next year the best captain I can be. In conclusion, joining VEX robotics is one of the many great decisions I have made and I am glad to be part of the team.
